
Memorandum 
 

To:   Natick Select Board 

CC:   Melissa Malone, Town Administrator  

James Errickson, Deputy Town Administrator, Operations 

From:   Jillian Wilson Martin, Sustainability Coordinator 

Date:   August 10, 2020 

Subject:   Vote on Aggregation Procurement and Proposed Policy 
 
 
The Town of Natick’s current contract for Community Choice Electricity Aggregation will end with December 2020 
meter reads. To continue the program and allow for a seamless transition of customer accounts, the Town must 
procure a new supplier in September.  
 
To support this procurement, we request a vote from the Select Board that: 
 

• Defines the amount of additional clean electricity Natick’s default aggregation product will include 
(sourced from Class I Renewable Energy Certificates), 

• Clarifies the maximum allowable contract length, and 
• Authorizes the Town Administrator to sign a contract on bid day.  

 
We would also greatly appreciate a vote from the Select Board regarding the adoption of the proposed policy to 
achieve 100% clean electricity through the aggregation by 2030 (presented during the Board’s meeting on August 5, 
2020). 
 
Thank you. 


